GAWLER TRAIL HORSE RIDERS CLUB


Frequently Asked Questions
1. Do I need my own horse?
Yes. No hired horses can be taken on ATHRA rides. 


2. How experienced a rider do I need to be?
It is expected that you are able to ride your horse in control in the walk, trot and canter. You must also obey reasonable instruction from our club officials at all times. Details of difficulty are detailed in the newsletter &/or ride description.  
3. How experienced does the horse need to be?
You should be able to control your horse as mentioned above. We encourage you to bring suitable horses to the ride, you should have ridden your horse in company out in different environments as part of their training before they join in a much larger, organised group 
Note : A club ride is not a place to take a new horse, untested horse or one with an unknown history, this is for the safety & enjoyment of you & those around you.
4. Do you need any special gear to enjoy trail riding?
When riding with the Club you must wear proper safety gear including Approved Safety Helmets (not more than 5 years old from date of manufacture) and appropriate riding boots (work boots with ‘chunky’ soles & joggers are not permitted). ATHRA members ride in all types of saddles and bridles which is safe, suitable and comfortable for both you and the horse. It is recommended to carry or wear a halter & lead.  It will be an advantage to have a saddlebag for items such as water, lunch, block out & light rain jacket (ensure your horse is accustomed to the bag prior to its first trail ride). 
5. How long are the rides? 
The rides usually start at 10am so you also need to allow ample time to saddle up & sign in to be ready before this.  We normally ride for 3 hours then return to the floats for lunch and a chat. We occasionally have full day rides (detailed in the newsletter) and they are normally about 5 hours riding with a saddlebag lunch.  On longer trips away/camps you are required to be self sufficient & a list of requirements is usually advised by the trail boss or included in our ride details well in advance. You should be suitably prepared your horse in fitness & behaviour for the ride described.
6. At what speeds are the trail rides done?
The trail rides are conducted in a safe and responsible manner and the pace of the ride is determined by the size and experience of the group and the terrain of the ride.  You need to be prepared to be mounted for the whole ride & ride at the pace described in the ride description. It is usually a fairly modest speed and ridden with due care and consideration to all members - mainly walk and trot.  This also gives riders the opportunity to enjoy the riding company & take an interest in the scenery and the environment generally.

7. Do I need to be a member to ride with the Club?
Our club is affiliated with Australian Trail Horse Riders Association (ATHRA) & you therefore need to be an ATHRA member to ride with our Club.  New riders must contact the trail boss 1 week prior to discuss attendance & suitability before joining as a Member or Day Member at least 3 days prior to the ride via ATHRA Online. www.athra.com.au/membership.  

If you have any other questions that are not covered here or in any of the information provided, please do not hesitate to contact us.
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